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ON THE ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGES' RULING ON TYPE AND POINT 

OF REGULATION ISSUES 

Pursuant to the November 9,2007 bbAdrninistrative Law Judges' Ruling 

Requesting Comments on Type and Point of Regulation Issues" (ALJ Ruling): the 

Division of Ratepayer Advocates @RA) submits the following reply comments on the 

general type and point of regulation for reducing greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions in the 

electricity sector. 

I. INTRODUCTION 

In opening comments, DRA supported further investigation into Western Resource 

Advocates' (WRA's) proposed C02RC method. Few other parties provided comments 

on this method or any indication that they have considered the C02RC proposal at all. 

The WRA proposal presents an opportunity to avoid many of the challenges of the other 

regulation methods. DRA reiterates its belief that the C02RC proposal warrants further 

consideration. 

'Administrative Law Judges' (ALJ)Ruling Requesting Comments on Type and Point of Regulation 
Issues (AWRuling), November 9,2007. A subsequent November 30 ALJ rulingextended the deadline 
for reply comments from December 12 to December 17. 
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Based on parties7 comments on the alternative points of regulation, DRA believes 

source-based to be the strongest candidate. Several parties raised concerns about legal 

issues under AB 32 and leakage, but DRA believes these concerns are overstated. The 

source-based approach appears consistent with the overall goals of AB 32, and the 

asserted drawbacks (i.e., leakage) are problems that are common to all regulatory options 

in the absence of regional or national regulation of GHG emissions. A source-based 

approach, moreover, appears to have fewer problems with contract shuMing than a load- 

based system. DRA7s support of the source-based approach for emissions in the electric 

sector is therefore coupled with strong support for California's striving with other 

members of the Western Climate Initiative (WCI) to implement regional GHG controls as 

soon as possible. 

Parties' comments support the notion that the load-based approach is the least 

desirable option. As parties pointed out, the load-based approach has high transaction 

costs and will be more difficult to integrate into a nationallregional system. The opening 

comments support the elimination of the load-based approach fiom further consideration. 

DRA believes that the Commission should, at the very least, begin eliminating inferior 

options in order to better focus on the implementation details of the remaining options 

and to refine the E3 modeling efforts as necessary. 

These reply comments address the following areas: (a) AB32 legal issues of the 

source-based approach, (b) concerns with the load-based approach, (c) and discussion of 

the C02RC approach. 

II. DISCUSSION 

A. A source-based approach complies with AB 32. 

Some parties asserted that the sourcsbased approach was not consistent with 

AB32. The primary concerns of these parties were that this approach would (a) not 

account for imports, as required by AB32, and (b) would not minimize leakage, also 

required by AB32. DRA respectfblly disagrees with these assertions. 


















